From: Clio KH

Sent:10 June 2023 12:13To:Planning Planning

Subject: Planning application no 2023/1580/P

Dear Camden Planning,

I am emailing regarding Planning application no 2023/1580/P for address 13 Grafton Crescent, London NW1 8SL.

Myself and my husband live on Healey Street, backing onto Grafton Crescent. We are two doctors with small children and recognise the importance of being able to extend properties to allow for families like our own and the family at 13 Grafton Crescent to remain in the area as our children grow and need more space and independence.

We are aware that a number of local primary schools have recently closed, as families are priced out of living in the area. It is a great sadness. This is where I grew up, a place famous for its diversity and its culture. But as families choose to leave for more space and quality of life, the area loses its youth and it's vibrancy, making it less of a community melting pot that makes it so unique.

For this reason we would like to express our support of these works - this is a family of five who would inevitably benefit from extending their property. We do not feel that the work will negatively impact on our own property, and think works like this that support families to stay in the area are really important.

Best wishes,

Dr Clio Kennedy